East Salford Community Committee - 27th July, 2006


EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Hightown Centre

Marlborough Road Primary School

Marlborough Road

Salford

27th July, 2006

Meeting commenced:
6.30 p.m.
"
ended:
8.50 p.m.
PRESENT:
P. Ball - in the Chair

Councillors Coen, Humphreys and King



Rabbi F. Grant - Binoh




J. Williams - The Broughton Trust




K. Coakley - St. Sebastian’s




S. Carson - HBAC




C. Sumner - The Broughton Trust




A.M. Pickup - CREST




M. Kelly
} RITA




M. Preston
}




F. Rimmer
}




D. Nichols
} HSRA




K. Lage
}




G. Cooper - Voice




B. Durran - Camp Street Tenants’ Association




B. Marshall 

} Gainsborough Street Residents




G. Geoghegan 
}




H.. Cavanagh - Kimberley Street Resident




V. Pawson
} Devonshire Street Resident




S. Pawson
}




A. Shaw - Camp Street Resident




D. Crowcroft - Resident


(Please note that the attendance list was not signed by all those present which will have resulted in the omission of a number of names from the list)


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:




C. Skinkis - Neighbourhood Manager




R. Threlfall - Assistant Neighbourhood Manager




D. Walmsley - Witness Outreach




J. Steel - Housing Market Renewal Team




D. Ivill - Strategy and Resources




J. Lane
} Emergency Planning




O. Banner
}




C. James
} Environment Agency




J. Holden
}




B. Shune
}




B. Elder - NDC




J. Burns - Youth Service




A. Pearce - Neighbourhood Management Community Development



Worker



A. Stockton - Urban Vision



Inspector R. Findlow - Greater Manchester Police



L. Slamon - Customer and Support Services

20.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Merry, Reverend M. Haworth, J. Bailey, L. Smith, B. Hawke and D. Price.

21.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meetings of the Community Committee held on 25th May and 12th June, 2006, were submitted.

Reference was made to a discussion held at the last meeting regarding the agreement of a constitution for the Community Committee.  C. Skinkis reported that a draft constitution had been produced and that this would be considered by the Chairs and Deputy Chairs of Community Committees prior to full consultation with all Community Committee Members and this was noted.  

A.M. Pickup referred to a request made at the Special Community Committee meeting for dates to be provided when one to one meetings had been held between representatives of NDC and local residents.  She indicated that A. Alao had indicated that he would provide this information.  She also referred to further information which she had not yet received.

G. Cooper referred to the last paragraph of Minute 19 of 12th June, 2006, which read that - “Councillor Merry stated that the Council would not make funds available to challenge a decision democratically made.  If residents wished to do so they would have to fund any judicial review”.  It was agreed that this matter would be referred to Councillor Merry for clarification.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the minutes with the exception of the items referred to above be agreed as a correct record.



(2) THAT arrangements be made for full details of the one to one meetings and the consultation undertaken by NDC and any additional information requested to be forwarded to A.M. Pickup as soon as possible.

22.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE AGENDAS
A request was made for future Community Committee agendas to be page numbered and this was agreed.

23.
ACTION SHEETS ARISING FROM THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD ON 25TH MAY, 2006 AND THE SPECIAL MEETING ON 12TH JUNE, 2006
C. Skinkis introduced the action sheets which listed the actions required and updates arising from the meetings held on 25th May and 12th June, 2006.

With regard to the appointment of a Local Executive Group he indicated that a report was being prepared on the development of Neighbourhood Management and at present consideration was being given to the Executive Group being renamed as a board and formally constituted as such.  Neighbourhood Managers had been requested not to take action with regard to Executive Groups until a decision had been made.  He indicated that the primary purpose of any board would be to scrutinise the work of the Community Committee and clarified that no decision making powers would be taken away from the Committee.  He indicated that the report on the development of neighbourhood management was available for anyone wishing to have a copy at this stage.

G. Cooper referred to the issue regarding the use of discriminatory powers to allow age 25 year olds and older to drink in certain licensed premises.  Inspector Findlow indicated that they were working to discourage this from happening but that no laws were being broken.

24.
BUDGET SUB-COMMITTEE - 11TH JULY, 2006

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Committee for applications for funding as detailed below be approved -

	Applicant
	Total Grant Sought
	Purpose
	Decision



	1.
The Add Action Project 
	£250
	Transport
	Approve £250

	2.
Salford Stars Morris Troupe
	£2,073.60
	For caretaking/heating and lighting at Charlestown Primary School.  
	Part Fund £1,036.80

	3.
Broughton District Local History Society
	£429
	Room hire/speakers/running costs
	Part Fund

£214.50

	4.
Salford Allotment Association
	£125
	Medals/prizes/running costs
	Approve

£125

	5.
Beis Soroh Schenierer Seminary 
	£5,722.26
	Removal of asbestos costs


	Refuse



	6.
East Salford Neighbourhood Management Team
	£3,000
	To provide two sessional workers
	Approve

£3,000

	7.
Albert Park Bowling and Social Club
	£650
	Coach/refreshments/green fees/Blackpool trip
	Refuse



	8.
Space Cadets Playscheme
	£500
	Entrance fees/transport Playscheme 
	Approve

£500

	9.
Lubavitch Day Camp
	£500
	Entrance fees/transport/ entertainment and materials Playscheme
	Approve

£500

	10.
Life Education Centres
	£1,263.20
	Continuation of health and drug education
	Defer (now withdrawn as reported at the Community Committee meeting)

	11.
Duchy Youth Community Project
	£5,246
	Instruction/staffing/transport/ equipment hire/safety clothing
	Approve

£5,246

	12.
88th Salford Servite Scouts
	£684.25


	For caretaking/heating and lighting at St. Phillips R.C. School
	Approve

£684.25

	13.
88th Salford Servite (Beavers)
	£449.28


	For caretaking/heating and lighting at St. Phillips R.C. School
	Approve

£449.28

	14.
88th Salford Servite (Cubs)
	£684.45


	For caretaking/heating and lighting at St. Phillips R.C. School
	Approve

£684.45

	15.
Satmar Day Camp
	£500
	Transport
	Approve

£500

	16.
The Lower Kersal Centre
	£4,728
	Tutor costs/art/ceramic materials
	Approve

£4,728

	17.
East Salford Neighbourhood Management Team
	£1,135
	Family Fun Day
	Approve

£1,135

	18.
Manchester Jewish Community Care
	£272.80
	Luncheon Club subsidy
	Approve

£272.80



	19.
St. Sebastian’s Community Centre
	£1,000
	Luncheon Club subsidy
	Approve

£1,000

	20.
Hill Street Residents’ Association
	£12,577.28
	Graffiti art sessions
	Refuse

	21.
The Broughton Trust
	£20,818
	Community based learning
	Defer





(2) THAT in future a summary of the applications submitted be provided.

25.
FINANCIAL POSITION STATEMENT - JUNE, 2006
R. Threlfall submitted a budget statement showing the financial position of the devolved budget as at June, 2006.


RESOLVED:
THAT the budget statement be noted.

26.
EAST SALFORD COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN

RESOLVED:
THAT the East Salford Community Action Plan for 2006/2007 be endorsed by the Community Committee.

27.
COMMUNITY ISSUES

(a)
Zara Park
It was reported that there were problems in obtaining future funding to continue keeping Zara Park which was a community park open.  In particular there were health and safety issues and work was being taken to address this.

G. Cooper made a comment regarding there being no play facilities in the area and C. Skinkis responded on the parks development which had taken place and this was noted.


(b)
Back Albert Park/Corner of Cross Street
Mrs. Carson referred to the dumping of rubbish by families at Albert Park/Corner of Cross Street and surrounding streets in the alleyways.  


RESOLVED:
THAT C. Skinkis e-mail Environmental Services regarding this matter.


(c)
Trampoline Centre
Councillor King reported that he had a number of telephone calls regarding rubbish being dumped at the centre and indicated that he would like this to be gated off.  J. Burns reported that gates were to be provided and the rubbish was being cleared.

28.
POLICING ISSUES
Inspector R. Findlow gave an update with regard to policing issues in the area referring in particular to -


· The four high profile funerals which had been held in the area and policed successfully.

· The beat sweep set up in the Duchy area.

· The action being taken by the Probation Services with young offenders picking up litter.

· The action days being held mainly in Broughton.

· Arrests being made for people with no t.v. licence and benefit fraud.

· The work being undertaken with the Fire Service.


Reference was made by community representatives to -

· The need for railings to be provided at Albert Park.  Councillor Humphreys referred to the action being taken to try and provide railings at parks and the strategy being looked at for all parks to be upgraded.

· The late licences granted to certain premises and the problems with drinking on the streets and serving of alcohol on and off premises.  Reference was made to a party held on Great Cheetham Street and the fact that the police did not take any action regarding this.

· The noise being created at Mandley Park flats causing a nightly disturbance to the residents in the area.

· The time taken by police to respond to incidents.

· The question of mobile phones being available to contact police officers.  Inspector Findllow indicated that as far as he was aware these were to be made available soon.

Inspector Findlow also referred to the fact that he had been to a meeting where additional resources were being made available to tackle anti-social behaviour.  He indicated that according to statistical information East Salford had the lowest number of incidents reported of anti-social behaviour in the Salford area.  He suspected that a number of incidents were not being reported but until they were he had no case to argue for extra resources and encouraged residents to report all incidents.

G. Cooper asked for statistical information to be made available and Inspector Findlow indicated that he would arrange this.

29.
FEEDBACK FROM DEVELOPMENT SESSION
R. Threlfall introduced a report giving feedback from the development session held at the Community Committee and a report recommending that Local Neighbourhood Surgeries be set up in the Irwell Riverside, Kersal and Broughton areas of the Community Committee.  She referred to the report which set out how the local surgeries would operate.

A.M. Pickup asked whether it was proposed that Local Surgery updates would be given at Community Committee once they were established and C. Skinkis confirmed that that it was intended that an item be included on all future agendas.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the feedback from the development session be noted.



(2) THAT the proposals for Neighbourhood Surgeries to be established as referred to above be supported.



(3) THAT once the Neighbourhood Surgeries were established an item be included on future agendas for Community Committees giving an update.

30.
YOUTH ISSUES
J. Burns gave an update on the Youth Service referring in particular to the centres provided in the Community Committee area and the training and facilities available for young people.  He referred also to the three detached youth work teams and reported on the work being undertaken with youths including work at the weekends.

RESOLVED:
THAT the update given be noted.

31.
LLEDR HALL PRESENTATION

R. Threlfall reported on the facilities available at Lledr Hall for use by community groups.

32.
FLOOD WARNINGS DIRECT SYSTEM
C. James, Flood Incident Management Officer, gave a presentation on the flood warning direct system.  Arising from the presentation discussion was held regarding insurance and phone systems available in the event of a flood.  

C. James and O. Banner from Emergency Planning indicated that there were a number of information packs and leaflets available for people to take with them and encouraged them to pass on all the advice and information to their community groups.

33.
IRWELL CITY PARK PROJECT
D. Ivill circulated information regarding the Irwell City Park Living Landmarks Big Lottery bid.  She indicated in particular that local people would have opportunities to be involved in the design and development of the project and the ongoing management and that further details would be provided when the bid proceeded to the next stage.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the report and update given be noted.



(2) THAT D. Ivill contact K. Coakley and S. Carson with regard to the issues they raised concerning the Bury/Bolton Croal Irwell and mobility issues respectively.

34.
SALFORD MUSEUMS SERVICE REVIEW CONSULTATION 

This matter was withdrawn as no officer was present.

35.
REGENERATION UPDATE
An update was given on youth activities in the New Deal Communities area and this was noted.

36.
APPOINTMENT OF A SUB-GROUP TO CONSIDER WHICH HIGHWAY SCHEMES TO FUND USING THE £100,000 DEVOLVED BUDGET

RESOLVED:
THAT a Sub-Group comprising the Chairman (Peter Ball), B. Durran, K. Coakley, C. Sumner and D. Crowcroft to consider highway schemes for funding under the devolved budget be appointed.

37.
WITNESS OUTREACH
D. Walmsley of the Community Safety Unit reported on the aims and operation of the Witness Outreach service.

38.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
It was noted that the next meeting would be held on Thursday, 28th September, 2006, at 6.30 p.m., at the Lower Kersal Activities Centre.

39.
INFORMATION ITEMS
The following items were submitted for the information of the Committee (a) Adelphi/ Bexley Square Conservation Area proposals, (b) community issues form.

40.
C. SKINKIS - NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGER
The Chair reported that this would be the last meeting that C. Skinkis, Neighbourhood Manager, would be attending as he was leaving the authority to take up employment as Neighbourhood Manager with West Lancashire District Council.

RESOLVED:
THAT the thanks of the Community Committee for all the hard work, support and dedication provided by C. Skinkis in his role as Neighbourhood Manager for the East Salford Community Committee be recorded.
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